Public Document Pack



Council

Date: Thursday, 14 October 2021

Time: 6.30 pm

Venue: Team Live Event

Membership: (Quorum 21)

The Council membership is listed on the following page.

Chief Executive: Matt Prosser, South Walks House, South Walks Road,

Dorchester, Dorset DT1 1UZ (Sat Nav DT1 1EE)

For more information about this agenda please contact Democratic Services Susan Dallison susan.dallison@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk



For easy access to the Council agendas and minutes download the free public app Mod.gov for use on your iPad, Android and Windows tablet. Once downloaded select Dorset Council.

Due to the current coronavirus pandemic the Council has reviewed its approach to holding council meetings. Members of the public are welcome to view the meeting on line by using the following link to access the Dorset Council meeting.

Members of the public wishing to view the meeting from an i phone, i pad, or android phone will need to down the free Microsoft Team App to sign in as a guest. It is advised to do this at least 30 minutes prior to the start of the meeting. Please note that public speaking has been suspended however public participation will continue by written submission only. Please see detail set out below.

Recording, photographing and using social media at meetings

Dorset Council is committed to being open and transparent in the way it carries out its business whenever possible. Anyone can film, audio-record, take photographs, and use social media such as tweeting and blogging to report the meeting when it is open to the public, so long as they conform to the Protocol for filming and audio recording of public council meetings.

A recording of the meeting will be available on the council's website after the event.

Membership of Dorset Council

Anthony Alford
Jon Andrews
Rod Adkins
Michael Barron
Peter Barrow
Shane Bartlett
Pauline Batstone
Derek Beer
Richard Biggs
David Bolwell
Alexandra Brenton
Cherry Brooks
Piers Brown
Ray Bryan
Andrew Canning

Graham Carr-Jones
Simon Christopher
Kelvin Clayton
Susan Cocking
Robin Cook
Tim Cook
Toni Coombs

Janet Dover
Jean Dunseith
Mike Dyer
Beryl Ezzard
Tony Ferrari
Spencer Flower

Les Fry
Simon Gibson
Barry Goringe
David Gray
Matthew Hall
Paul Harrison
Jill Haynes
Brian Heatley
Ryan Holloway
Ryan Hope
Robert Hughes

Sherry Jespersen Carole Jones

Nick Ireland

Andrew Kerby Paul Kimber Rebecca Knox Noc Lacey-Clarke

Stella Jones

Noc Lacey-Clar Howard Legg Robin Legg Cathy Lugg Laura Miller David Morgan Louie O'Leary Jon Orrell Emma Parker Mike Parkes Andrew Parry Mary Penfold

Bill Pipe Valerie Pothecary

Valerie Pothecal Byron Quayle Molly Rennie Belinda Ridout Mark Roberts Julie Robinson Maria Roe David Shortell Jane Somper Andrew Starr Gary Suttle Clare Sutton

David Taylor Gill Taylor David Tooke William Trite Daryl Turner David Walsh Peter Wharf

Roland Tarr

Kate Wheller Sarah Williams John Worth

AGENDA

Page No.

7 QUESTIONS FROM COUNCILLORS

5 - 6

To receive questions submitted by councillors. The deadline for receipt of questions is 8.30am on Monday 11th October 2021.



Full Council 14 October 2021 Questions from Councillors

Question 1 submitted by Cllr Kate Wheller

In the general scheme of the matters you will be addressing this evening this question will seem trivial but I have received a number of messages from residents to whom it is a concern.

At the outset I want to make it clear that I am a great supporter of the Ironman Competition, and indeed regret that we are unable to host the full event. The problem is the schedule of events. It was always the case that promoters would submit their plans and a schedule was agreed so that there were no undue clashes, as far as possible. Of course, this can be difficult, so many events and a finite number of weekends.

The Battle of Britain is remembered across the country on the first Sunday after the 15th of September. This year the service was unable to take place because the Iron Man was also taking place on that weekend and access for those wishing to attend was considered far too difficult. This was distressing for many people for whom this memorial is significant.

I don't know who or what department deals with event scheduling these days, or if anyone has oversight of such scheduling? My question is could we try a little harder to ensure that events that might be low key but still important are not eased out of our calendars because higher earner events are taking place. Thank you

Question 2 submitted by Cllr Maria Roe

One of the good news stories which came out of the Conservative Party conference was that the Prime Minister pledges no homes to be built on green fields. He also promised the same thing when he was the London Mayor to the people of London. These promises are like music to my ears and it is very re-assuring news.

Can people in my ward (where every single new house in the Local Plan is to be built on green belt), celebrate this wonderful news?

Question 3 submitted by Cllr K Clayton

A recent report from the House of Commons Environmental Audit Committee concludes:

"The scale of the challenge to retrofit existing homes to tackle the climate crisis is enormous. Energy efficiency is a precursor to the transition to low carbon heat, so action must be taken in the 2020s to set homes on a decarbonisation trajectory to meet our net zero targets." In Bridport, and other parts of Dorset, many of these existing homes have had requests to install energy efficiency measures, including the installation of double glazing, refused by our planning system because they are

¹ 'Energy Efficiency of Existing Homes', House of Commons Environmental Audit Committee (22 March 2021)

listed buildings. These listed buildings are nothing grand. Many are simple terraced houses that have been occupied by generations of working families, and the installation of double glazing would "lead to less than substantial harm" to their significance as a heritage asset. Could I have an assurance that the new Dorset Local Plan will take a different attitude to listed building consent and positively encourage the retrofitting of energy efficiency measures?

Question 4 submitted by Cllr K Clayton

I have been contacted by more than one professional involved in submitting planning applications expressing their concern with the planning process within Dorset since we became a unitary authority. Of particular concern are the timescales involved in simply acknowledging applications, let alone in processing them. I understand that the increase in people working from home has led to an increase in applications and that the amalgamation of various planning systems into one has been a challenge, but I need to be able to reassure people who are getting increasingly frustrated by the delays, and I need to be able to reassure those small business owners whose business development plans are being held up by the delays. When can residents and business owners expect acknowledging and processing times to return to normal?